
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– March 28, 2022 

 

Present:   Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms. Margo Connors via telephone 

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:  Chief Ho-Sing-Loy 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

Road Bans are on all town roads. Questions contact the Road Agent 823-8788. 

 

Broadband Committee will hold a hearing on Monday April 25th at 6:00pm at the Crapo Building 

to discuss the broadband information and current mapping of Sugar Hill.   

 

CHIEF HO-SING-LOY met with the board and updated them on scheduling and discussed 

creating an equipment capital reserve fund next year.  This would be separate from the current 

capital reserve fund used for vehicle replacement. The Chief also explained to the board the new 

software the police will be using and that they recently trained for.  One of the PD Computer’s 

has failed and will need to be replaced. 

 

Jennifer reported that she had spoken with Franconia Town Administrator Kim Cowles and that 

there are issues with some contractors and their dumping at the transfer station.  The board felt a 

letter reiterating the costs and policies, handed out to all contractors using the transfer station 

may help. In addition, the board agreed that there needs to be better signage at the transfer 

station. 

 

The board issued a certificate of occupancy for Clifford Hughes Map 207 Lot 9 for an apartment 

that has been completed. 

 

The board reviewed a septic plan for Greg Dorsey Map 218, Lot 70.1. 

 

Jennifer is working with David Wiley on the Mason and Godbout building permits. 

 

The board signed an appointment sheet for Jordan Applewhite to be assistant to the Supervisors 

of the checklist. 

 

The board accepted with regret the resignation of Terry Fowler from the Library Trustees.  The 

board will request the remaining trustees make a recommendation for replacement until town 

meeting 2023. 

 

CHIEF CLARK, ROAD AGENT GLOVER and JENNIFER met this morning to finalize figures 

that are to be submitted by the state to FEMA. 

 

ROAD AGENT GLOVER has been working to see if DES will allow the town to remove the 

gravel bars from the Gale River as has been done in the past.  At this time, it does not appear that 

they are in favor of the town doing this.  More follow up will be done. 



 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of March 21, 2022 seconded by MR. 

ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday April 4, 2022 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 


